· Omicron Chapter, Homer
· I send my regrets at missing the Workshop in Ketchikan. It is a strange time with everyone isolated and unable to meet. We missed both our March and April meeting because we meet in a closed school.
·  We have 28 members this year divided into 4 committees. Each committee is responsible for 2 meetings a year which includes the program and a meal.  We meet at a town elementary school. Our programs are generally about community information or local agencies working with students.
· Our service projects revolve around the Homer Food Pantry. We continue to provide backpacks filled with student supplies for the first day of school and we provide more supplies right after Christmas for the 2nd semester.  We have expanded to include community receptacles in the local stores.  Rotary Club has also gotten involved with this effort.        
· We provide a biannual $2000 scholarship for an undergraduate student who is pursuing an education degree. We had a very worthy candidate who has since taken a job at one of our Russian villages. This has been a successful outreach in the community. 
· 	We keep in contact with one another through email, sending agendas, minutes, announcements and birthday celebrations. We always have a quorum at our meetings and we always start with a nice dinner presented creatively, an interesting program and a business meeting. We look forward to bringing in some new members in the fall who are at the beginning of their careers. This was our 26th year anniversary! 
· Submitted by Amy Budge, President 
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